
 
 
 

 

 

 February 24, 2023 

 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223 

 

 

Re:  Tariff Addendum - GAS 

 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

 National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (“Distribution” or the “Company”) 

hereby submits the following addendum to its tariff P.S.C. No. 9 - GAS: 

 

Addendum No. 22 

 

 The Addendum bears an effective date of March 1st, 2023 and supersedes 

Addendum No. 21 filed under subtype “GAS.”  

 

 This filing is submitted in compliance with the Commission’s Order Concerning 

Tariffs Authorizing Individually Negotiated Contracts in Case No. 91-M-0927 issued on 

May 8, 1992.  The Addendum has been updated to reflect the rates associated with 

various individually negotiated contracts. 

 

  

 Please direct any questions concerning this filing to the undersigned at             

(716) 857-7875. 

 

   

                                                                  Respectfully submitted, 

                                                                      
Brian M. Welsch      

Assistant Vice President    

Rates and Regulatory Affairs     

     

 Received: 02/24/2023 


